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The Hawai‘i Tourism Authority (HTA) supports 5.B. 879, which proposes to increase the per diem
payments for out-of-state witnesses in criminal cases.

One of the nine strategic initiatives of HTA’s Tourism Strategic Plan is Safety and Security, with the
goal of achieving a safe Hawaii visitor experience and providing assistance to visitors who are victims
of crimes, accidents, and other adversities. Key to achieving this goal is supporting and strengthening
criminal deterrence and law enforcement. This includes allocating more resources for law
enforcement personnel and resources for those involved in the legal system. The current per diem of
$110 per day discourages many out-of-state witnesses, many of whom are tourists from returning to
testify in state court. The per diem amount and the witness fee of $20 are supposed to cover the
witness’ lodging, meals, ground transportation, and other expenses.

Providing adequate resources for law enforcement agencies and tougher sentencing law to keep
repeat offenders off the streets are not effective if key witnesses do not return to testify.

Mahalo for the opportunity to offer these comments.



